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Barby Twinning Association 

Pudding 
Evening 
(Just Puddings) 
Lots of lovely puddings and lashings 
of custard 

Saturday 15th October 7-10pm, 
Barby Village Hall 

Bring your own drinks 

Tickets £7 each from Joan Leah 891286 or Doris Kilby 890460 

Apple Day 

Sunday 2nd October 

2:00pm until 4:00pm 
Barby Townlands & Educational 

Charity invite you to join them at the 
Millenium Orchard 

(behind tennis courts) 
BBQ, apple cakes, apple juice, apple bobbing & plenty of apples 

to pick and take home 
  

Barby and Onley 
Village Newsletter 

October 2016 
www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk 

http://www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk/
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Parish Council News 
The next meeting of Barby & Onley Parish Council will take place on MONDAY 10th 
OCTOBER at 7.30pm in Barby Village Hall.  Members of the Parish are welcome to 
attend, and the first 20 minutes of the meeting will be open for public participation.  
If you have any concerns which you would like to make the Parish Councillors 
aware of, please come along to the meeting.   

Vacancy for a Parish Councillor - We still have a vacancy on the Parish Council. 
If you are keen to know more about becoming a Parish Councillor and would like to 
help put village improvements in place, then please contact the Clerk who can give 
you further information and a form to complete to register your interest. Please do 
this as soon as possible, as the Council would like to co-opt a new Councillor at its 
meeting on 10th October.  Meetings are held on the second Monday of each month 
at 7.30pm and usually finish by 9.30pm.  

Voting for the Barby & Onley Neighbourhood Plan took place on 29th 
September.  Watch the Parish Council Notice Boards and website for details or the 
result.   

Lodge Farm - Rugby Borough Council is currently considering whether to include 
an area of land for a new 1,500 house town, off the A45 opposite the entrance to 
Onley Park, in its Local Plan for the area.  Lodge Farm is of sufficient size to 
provide considerable further housing for the future. The Parish Council is very 
concerned about the loss of open countryside and the impact that such a huge 
development will have on the local roads & services.  The details of Rugby 
Borough Councils local plan is now up for public consultation from the 26th 
September until the 11th November 2016 after which it will be too late to lodge 
objections. Full details can be found at: 
www.rugby.gov.uk/info/20004/planning_strategy   
Many issues arising from this plan will have an impact on residents of Barby & 
Onley, and they will also affect the Dunchurch and Ashlawn areas. Whilst initially 
for 1,500 homes at Lodge Farm in the draft proposal (July 2016), this has now 
already risen to 1,749. Under this scheme, they are allowing for an increase on this 
with further land offered by landowners from the Dunchurch roundabout M45 exit/ 
A45, on the left towards Willoughby.   

Onley Park Youth Club - Onley Park Youth Club Leader Claire Griffin will be 
running the Youth Club on Thursdays (Term time only) from 6.30 – 8.30pm in 
Onley Park Village Hall and the Youth Club is open to any child aged 8 years + 
from Barby or Onley.  Please consider whether you might be able to volunteer to 
help Claire with the Youth Club.  Please email the Parish Clerk 
clerk@barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk if you can offer to help on either a regular 
or occasional basis.  The Youth Club has purchased mobile Skate Park equipment, 
and this will be housed in a container at Onley and available for use by the Youth 
Club under the supervision of Claire Griffin  

Could you make use of some expert help? - The Village Networks project will 
come to Barby and Onley on, 5th Oct and 9th Nov. This is a bus which takes expert 
help out to rural communities to provide advice on debt management, and legal 
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3 
 

matters, job-seeking advice and support, pension guidance, and help with reducing 
bills.  It will be at ONLEY 10.00 – 11.00 Onley Park, near nos. 47/49 (CV23 8AN) 
and in BARBY 11.15 – 12.15 opposite the village shop and at 12.15 – 13.00 
Daventry Road, near school  
For more information, call 01327 358264 or email villagenetworks@snvb.org.uk 

Dog Fouling – One of the things that most people dislike most about their village is 
litter or dog fouling in the area. The District Council is now able to issue fixed 
penalty notices for fly-tipping of £400 so if you see someone dumping their rubbish, 
take their details and make the District Council aware. (01327 871100).  Please 
continue to clean up after your dogs, and DO NOT hang bags of dog poo on trees, 
even if you do mean to come back and collect it later.  Remember that dogs are 
not allowed in the allotments, Play Area or Sports field.   

Clubs and Societies 
Wanted New Brownies and Rainbows - Barby Rainbows and Brownies are in 
danger of closing.  It really is a case of 'use it or lose it'!  Very low numbers are 
causing concern at county level and if we don't recruit some more girls, they will 
close us down, which would be such a shame!   
Girls are very welcome to come for a trial session, just call Brown Owl to arrange.  
We meet at Barby School on Wednesdays during term time, Rainbows and 
Brownies 5:30-6:30pm.  If you're not sure what we do, please give Brown Owl a 
call for an informal chat.    Brown Owl Tel: 891299 

Barby Cricket Club – 100 Club – August draw were: - K. Norton - £80.00; T. 
Middleton - £55.00; C. Bradnam - £45.00 

Barby Local History Group – Barby History group will meet on Wednesday 12th 
October at 7:45pm. We hope to have a mystery speaker – maybe something about 
Russia, maybe something about trains and railways!  We will also continue to 
follow up the excellent work already done on our forthcoming exhibition on trades, 
crafts and occupations in Barby.  Does anyone have any artefacts related to trades 
and crafts which they would like to be entered into the exhibition?  Please contact 
any member of the group – contact information on our website. 

Barby Mums and Tots Group – We meet in Barby Village Hall on Wednesday 
mornings during term time from 9.30am to 11.30am. Cost £2 including a drink and 
a biscuit. For more information, contact Helen Johnson (01788 891483).   

mailto:villagenetworks@snvb.org.uk
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Barby Pre-School – In the Village Hall all day Monday to Friday from 9.00am to 
3.00pm.  Contact Debbie on 07789 428463 or info@barbypreschool.co.uk. 

We are holding a Pre School Halloween Disco on Friday 28th October from 4:30pm 
to 6:30pm.  Fancy Dress competition, face painting, tuck shop etc. Tickets £4, 
under 2s and adults free when with a paying child are available from Pre School or 
Ally Walter (0778 912 0152)   

We are also looking for a Pre School Assistant to cover Maternity Leave.  
Completed application forms to be sent to Rachael Siggers at 
go_confidently@yahoo.co.nz by 10th October.   

Barby Gardening Club – Thanks to all who entered, visited, helped and organised 
the Produce Show. There were entries 281 in total. Thanks to the gardeners of 
Barby there were 152 entries for the George Elkington Shield (flowers, vegetables 
& fruit) and thanks to the ladies (and gentlemen) of Barby there were 47 entries for 
the WI Shield (cookery, flower arranging and handicrafts).  Interestingly, the 
number of entries for the photographic classes was up from 16 to 38.  Our next 
meeting will be on Tuesday October 18th in the Village Hall at 7.45pm, when Chris 
Smith will tell us about 'The Restoration of Canons Ashby Garden'. Visitors are 
always welcome for a donation of £2. If you are at all interested in gardening or 
plants please come along and join us.   

St Mary’s Church Barby -  Homemade soups and a roll, homemade pies and 
cream, tea and coffee will be available in the church from 12 noon to 2.00pm on 
Saturday 1st October.  Price £4.50.  Games and activities for children.  All proceeds 
to Church funds. 

Organist Wanted - Have we any budding organists in the village, or pianists who 
would like a chance to play the single manual church organ for some Sunday 
services at 9.30am?  For more information, please contact Rev. Nigel on 
enfrys@gmail.com   

Christmas Tree Festival at St Mary’s will this year be held on 10th, 11th, 17th & 18th 
December.  Previous exhibitors will be notified, but if anyone else would like to 
decorate a tree please contact Ros Atchison 890777 or Hazel Parsons 890178.   

Barby Townlands Charity – Following the September meeting the following 
grants were approved by trustees: 
¶ Barby WI £96 towards the bursary to enable attendance at various courses 

at Denman College 
¶ Chatterbox Mums & Tots Group £95 towards new toys 
¶ £160 to Barby Churchyard Maintenance for a bulk bag of stones to cover 

graves in disrepair 
Our next meeting is to be held on Wednesday 18th January 2017 when applications 
for further grants will be considered.  An application form to apply for a grant is 
available on the parish website www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk and all 
applicants for a grant must complete this form.  Application forms should be sent to 
Cat – catsabine@outlook.com or 11 Castle Mound and must be received by 11th 

mailto:info@barbypreschool.co.uk
mailto:enfrys@gmail.com
http://www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk/
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January 2017. Any application received after the deadline will be considered at the 
following meeting.   
Allotments: - There are currently a number of vacant allotments, so if anyone in the 
parish would like to cultivate one, please contact Sally Robbins, 
sally.robbinspcp@gmail.com or Tel 07501 764 362.  Rents are £21 per Annum 
(£10.50 concessionary).   
Apple Day – October 2nd - See front cover. If wet in Barby Village Hall. 

Barby Twinning Association – Pudding Evening 15th Oct – See front cover  

Advance Notice for your diary BURNS NIGHT - Saturday 21st  January 2017 in 
Barby Village Hall.  More details to follow.   

Badminton – If you are interested in playing Badminton then please join us on 
Wednesdays at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.  All standards welcome.    

Evergreen Club – Our meetings in October will be on Wednesdays 12th and 26th 
(2.00pm – 4.00pm) in Barby Village Hall.  New members always welcome.   

New Age Kurling – Monday afternoons 2.00pm to 4.00pm in Barby Village Hall. 
£2, which includes equipment, tea and biscuits.  All welcome. 

Table Tennis – The new season restarted in September.  If you are interested in 
playing ring Sandy Tocher (01788 891968).  All abilities welcome.   

WI – At our last meeting we had a "Fun Beetle Drive" this was won by Ros 
Atchison. After a busy summer we are now into our Autumn programme. The next 
meeting on Tuesday October 11th  at 7.30 in the village hall will be our AGM.  
Members are asked to come along, enjoy some cheese and a glass of wine and 
tell us what you want from your WI. You might also consider yourself for the 
committee.  Need to know more give Chris a ring 01788 890963. 

 

 

 

  

Pilates – A gentle but effective exercise, strengthening core stability. Particularly 
helpful for back pain sufferers. Two classes every Tuesday Beginners 9.30am 
followed by regular class at 10.30am in Barby Village Hall, £5 a session. Suitable 
for all abilities, qualified instructor. For information call Mary on 01788 890614.   

mailto:sally.robbinspcp@gmail.com
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Other News 

Barby Advent Calendar Windows - For 2016 we would like to repeat the Barby 
Advent Calendar Windows. Each night from December 1st to December 24th an 
additional window will be switched on around the village, providing an interesting 
tour of our village just before Christmas.  If you would like to host a window, please 
note: 

1. It will need to be illuminated from 6pm to 9pm on your date in December 
and then every day from 6pm until 9pm until December 24th. 

2. Your window can have any form of festive design (silhouettes, 3d designs. 
etc.). 

3. As with other advent calendars, your window needs a number on it, so if 
your date is the 5th of December, you must have a number 5 somewhere 
in the window. 

4. Your window must be clearly visible from a road.  
Interested?  Then do book your date now, or talk to us with any questions, call Liz 
or David Williams on 890113 or through a Facebook search for Barby Advent 
Calendar.   

Play On Theatre Club – Barby Village Hall, Fridays 6.30pm to 8.00pm.  Call Yve 
on 01788 543760 or www.playontheatre.net. 1st session free 

Royal Academy Ballet Classes – these are now being held for boys and girls 
from the age of 3 years.  They are held in Barby Village Hall on Thursdays (term 
time only) starting at 3:30pm.  £4 per session on a pay as you go basis.  For more 
details, contact Gill (0777 041 4793).  Children should wear loose clothes and bare 
feet or ballet shoes (if they have them).   

Village Quiz Night Quiz Night is now on Nov 6th, teams of 4, £8 per team, usual 
raffle and bar, all proceeds split between the Village Hall and Church Trust. All 
enquiries to Gill 891091. 

Mobile Sight Centre (Northamptonshire Association for the Blind) – will be 
visiting Shopmobility, New Street, Daventry on Wednesday 12th and 19st October 
10.00am to 1.00pm.   

Alzheimer’s Society Memory Walk – Dawn & Megan (Barby Stores) are taking 
part in a 9km Memory Walk on Sunday October 2nd.  Please sponsor us and help 
make a world without dementia.  You can donate at 
www.justgiving.com/fundraising/mw16meganwatson or at Barby Shop.   

Thanks 
Trad Jazz Lunch. Thank you to all who attended our experimental lunch time 
event. Jan and Gill hope everyone enjoyed themselves and we are pleased to 
announce that a profit of £714.48 was made and has been split between the 
Village Hall and W.I. funds. Thanks to all who gave of their time to help the event 
go with a swing.   

Barby Pre School Pre Loved Sale – Thanks to everyone who came and 
supported us or volunteered their time at the Pre Loved Sale on 25th Sept.  A total 
of £353.59 was raised for Pre School funds.    

http://www.playontheatre.net/
http://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/mw16meganwatson
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Your Parish Councillors 
 

Chairman 
David Blezard 

3 Rugby Road 
01788 890551  
daveblez@gmail.com  

Catherine Lomax  
(District Councillor) 

24 Castle Mound 
01788 890939 
clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk  

Adrian Cooper 70 Onley Park 
01788 819060 
sa@coopers32.plus.com  

Dawn Cotton 69 Onley Park 
01788 815906  
dawn.cotton01@gmail.com  

Peter Downes 66 Daventry Road 
07739 356626 
psd2714@hotmail.co.uk  

Nigel Gove 37 Holme Way 
01788 891118 
nigeljgove@gmail.com  

Cliff Jones 41 Holme Way 
01788 891440 
iceweasal@gmail.com  

Simi Pandhal 
Village Farm 
Bungalow, 
Onley Lane 

07554 779768 
simi.p@hotmail.com  

Betty Richie 37 Kilsby Road 
01788 890942 
bettyabwole@gmail.com  

Howard Vale 39 Holme Way 
01788 891994 
howardvale1@gmail.com  

Parish Clerk 
Catherine Camp 

Hopthorne Farm 
18 Kilsby Road 

01788 891184 
clerk@barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Police  
PCSO Kev Thompson 

Tel 101 for non-emergencies, 999 for emergencies 
Kevin.Thompson@northants.police.uk 

Highway Problems  
www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/streetdoctor or call  0300 126 
1000 or contact Dom Fisher (07855 821432) 

Submissions for the next Newsletter should be sent to Ian Webb, 6 Daventry Road, Barby or 
email barbyandonleynewsletter@gmail.com or phone 01788 890800 by Sunday 23rd Oct. 

Dates for Your Diary 
Oct 1st Homemade Soup & Roll 12 noon to 2:00pm St Mary’s Church 

2nd Apple Day Millennium Orchard 2:00pm (in Village Hall if wet) 
 5th Village Networks visit Barby & Onley (see inside for full details) 
 10th Parish Council Meeting 7:30pm Barby Village Hall 
 11th WI AGM 7.30pm at Barby Village Hall 
 12th Local History Group 7.45pm at Barby Village Hall 
 15th Pudding Evening Barby Village Hall 7:30pm 
 18th Gardening Club Barby Village Hall 7:45pm 
 21st Term Ends Barby Primary and Pre School 
 28th Mobile Library 10:55am Barby Village Hall Car Park 
 28th Pre School Halloween Disco 4:30pm Barby Village Hall 
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